Connecticut Chapter of the

Academy of Certified Hazardous Materials Managers

Mailing Address:  CT ACHMM    P.O. Box 220    Uncasville, CT   06382

www.ctachmm.org

Board of Directors Meeting
Friday February 4, 2005 (Olympia Diner, Berlin, CT)

Final Meeting Minutes
The meeting was called to order at 8:10 a.m.  In attendance were: BoD members Elsa Payne, John Rie, Paul Simonetta, and Winston Brown.   Absent were: Sue Katz, Rose Coggeshall, Matt Twerdy, John Murray.  General membership attendants:  Nick Zackeo, Larry Secor
Agenda Items

1. Approval of 1-7-05 Meeting Minutes:  Approved without revision.
2. Officer’s reports:
· Treasurer:  None
· Vice President:  John Rie, provided a compilation of membership survey results to date.  In particular, he noted a number of members who are willing to present at seminars, serve on committees, become officers, or write articles for the newsletter. 
· President:  Elsa Payne provided a synopsis of the teleconference between Paul Simonetta, John Rie and Rose Coggeshall.  It was decided to send John Rie to the Construction Industry Association Meeting as a Chapter representative.  He plans on providing a short talk on the CHMM credential.   Paul Simonetta asked that a review of the letter of introduction to the new DEP commissioner be conducted at the next breakfast meeting.  Rose Coggeshall indicated that the newsletter would be coming out soon.  Last meeting we authorized the purchase of Adobe software for its publishing.  Elsa Payne agreed to look into the possibility of CMP points for those attending the upcoming March General Membership Meeting.  Elsa Payne drafted a letter to Heather Galerneau (outgoing secretary) and shared it with the group.  It’s content was acceptable.
· Secretary:  Winston Brown was called away shortly after the meeting started.
· Director at Large:  Paul Simonetta discussed comments received on his draft letter of introduction to the new CT DEP commissioner.  The letter will ask for a meeting.  John Rie suggested other recipients for a similar letter.  He thinks that professional organizations like the CHMMs can be useful as advisors to public officials and regulators.  Paul will finalize for the president’s signature and will also send a similar letter to the head of the Department of Health and the Legislative Environmental Committee.  
3. Committee Reports
· Election Committee:  None.
· Government Affairs:  None
· Professional Development:  None
· Public Relations and Marketing:  Committee has not been formed.
· Membership Development:  None.
4. Education Program:

· Mold Seminar:  We have not settled with the Safety Council regarding any proceeds due us.  Action:  John will work with Rose to get an invoice for the speaker gifts.  
· Proposed Seminar:   Based on the survey results, the Board agreed to invite all those that volunteered to be presenters to the next Board meeting on March 4th to form a committee to put together an upcoming program.
5. Other Business:
· Dinner Meeting Agenda:  Dinner meeting on March 15, 2005 has been planned. Based on the demographics of the survey responders, it was determined that the Yankee Silversmith was a good location.  The program will include John Murray talking about Mold issues, Nick Zackeo on the CHMM credential’s value in CT, Elsa Payne and Sue Katz will provide a review of past and future plans.
· Larry Secor volunteered to be a presenter at local Universities to talk about the CHMM credential.  Nick Zackeo has a standard presentation for that purpose that he will send to Larry.
· Website:  Paul Simonetta is planning a meeting with Karen Thompson and other volunteers to update the website in a couple of weeks.  John Rie volunteered to be on the committee and suggested that the next newsletter should announce the improvements.
· CBIA Meeting 2005:  Nick Zackeo stated that the date has been set and offered to reserve a booth.  Elsa Payne will see to it that we get the booth kit from National.
· 2005 Draft Operating Plan:  Elsa asked for comments to the plan.  It is based on the 2004 plan with some modification:  added a mid-month BOD teleconference.  Elsa was asked to check that we meet the bylaws’ requirement for a minimum of general membership meetings.  Other initiatives planned for this year are 1.  Meeting minutes and announcements will be sent to the general membership, 2. There is a proposal to revise the bylaws to add a trustee’s position and correct some minor inconsistencies.  John and Elsa will work on this, 3. Website enhancement.  The operating plan will be finalized after the 2005 survey is completed and communicated to the general membership.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:13 a.m.  

Submitted by:
Elsa Payne, CHMM
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